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To their Imperial Majesties and the Empire as a whole. Here is the report for the Ministry 
of Arts and Science to be presented before the Imperial Estates for July 2013

Dame Melora of Connacht has resigned as Deputy Imperial and Connacht minister of 
Arts and Science as of July 1, 2013. I would like to take this time to thank her for always 
being a great support to this ministry and for her wonderful ontime reporting. 
.
Sir Gilbert Ost Westley (gilli@hot.rr.com) will take reports from the following areas. 
Kingdom of Albioin, Kingdom of Esperance, Kingdom of Umbria, Duchy of Bisqaia, 
Duchy of Cyprus

All other reports are to be sent to me at dame_seraphine@yahoo.com

Banner War was successful here in the NW and also the SW and SE. No other reports 
were received. 

Soon the Imperial Crown War will once again be upon us and I encourage everyone to 
remember the rules for Group Entry and Primary Source changed. I also encourage 
everyone to attend a Judging Class so that they are eligible to judge. Please remember 
that 2 entries not 4 are allowed. 

If we can be of any assistance please let us know. 

YIS
Dame Seraphine MacLaren of the O”Neill Mor
Imperial Minister of A&S


